APPENDIX

Reading Passage :

Cleo, The Little Sumatran Tiger Cub

One day, Mr. Yap Gian Tee, an Indonesian, went into a jungle in Sumatra. He went to hunt for wild boar. While wandering in the jungle, Mr. Yap came over across a tiger's paw marks. They were all over the ground.

Mr. Yap was excited. He decided to make a trap there. He dug a deep hole in the ground. Then, he left a chunck of goat-meat in the hole.

"That ought to do it". he thought and left the scene.

The next day, Mr. Yap went to check the trap but there was nothing inside it. Then, the following day, he was surprised. He found a tiger cub in the trap. It was a three-month old cub and was toothless.

"Why, it's as same as little Bdi's cat!" Mr. Yap exclaimed. Mr. Yap took the cub name. He named it 'Cleo'.

Later he sent Cleo by plane from Sumatra to Singapore. Thus, although Cleo was born in the jungle of Sumatra, she now lives in the zoological gardens of Singapore.

Questions

- 1. Who is Mr. Yap Gian Tee?
- 2. Where did he go one day?
- 3. Why did he go there?
- 4. What did he find while he wandering the jungle?
- 5. How was he when he found it?
- 6. What did he make?
- 7. How did he make it?
- 8. What did he leave?
- 9. What did he find in the following day?
- 10. What was the name that Mr. Yap gave?
- 11. Where did he send it?
- 12. Where does she live now?

- 1. Mr. Yap Gian Tee is an Indonesian.
- 2. One day, he went to a jungle in Sumatra.
- 3. He went to hunt a wild boar.
- 4. While wandering in the jungle, he found a tiger's paw marks.
- 5. He was very excited.
- 6. He made a trap.
- 7. He dug a deep hole in the ground.
- 8. He left a chunck of goat meat.
- 9. In the following day, he found a three-moth old cub.
- 10. He gave name 'Cleo'.
- 11. He sent Cleo to Singapore.
- 12. She lives in zoological gardens of Singapore.

Students' Composition

Cleo, The Little Sumatran Tiger Cub

Mr. Yap Gian Tee, an Indonesian, one day went to a jungle in Sumatra to hunt a wild boar. While wandering in the jungle, he found a tiger's paw marks. He was very excited and then, he made a trap. He dug a deep hole in the ground and left a chunck of a goat meat. In the following day, he found a tiger cub in the trap. Then he named it 'Cleo'. He sent Cleo to Singapore and now she lives in the Zoological gardens of Singapore.1

Reading Passage

A Tragedy

One afternoon, when it was raining very heavily, my friends came to invite me to go fishing with them. My mother told us not to go. She said it was dangerous to fish in a strom. But we did not listen to her. We set out towards the canal near may house.

When we got there, we sat down on the edge of the canal and threw our lines in. We thought we could catch more fish because the canal was flooded. Suddenly, one of

¹J.B. Alter, MA, <u>Curriculum English for Indonesia</u>, **Book**, Times Educational Co. Ltd. Hongkong, P. 38.

my friends, James, screamed. The rest of us stood and saw James struggling in the canal. His slipper had dropped into the canal and trying to get it back, he had fallen in. The water current was very strong. As none of us could swim, we could only watch in horror as the current swept James away. James's body was never found. It was indeed a great tragedy. It happened just because we disobeyed my mother and I shall remember this forever.2

Questions

- 1. What did the writer have that he could not forget?
- 2. When did it happen?
- 3. Who came to the writer's house?
- 4. Where did they want to go?
- 5. Why did'the writer's friends visit him?
- 6. How was the weather at the time?
- 7. Did his mother allow him to go there?
- 8. Did they obey to her?
- 9. How was the canal when they got there?
- 10. What did suddenly happen to James?
- 11. What did they do that the accident?
- 12. Why didn't they help James?
- 13. How was James's body?

²Tjahjaning, <u>Op. Cit</u>, P.

Answers :

- 1. The writer had a tragedy that he could not forget.
- 2. It happened on one afternoon.
- 3. The writer's friends came to his house.
- 4. They wanted to go to the canal.
- 5. They invited him to go fishing.
- 6. The weather was not so good. It was raining heavily
- 7. His mother didn't allow him to go there.
- 8. No, they didn't obey to her.
- 9. The canal was flooded when they got there
- 10. James screamed and his slipper had dropped into the canal and he had fallen in when he tried to get it back.
- 11. They could do nothing as the current was very strong.
- 12. Because none of them could swim.
- 13. James's body was swept away by the current and it was never found.

Students' Composition

A Tragedy

The writer had a tragedy that he could not forget. One afternoon, his friends came to his house to invite him to fishing with them. They would go fishing to the canal. Actually his mother didn't allow him to go there

because the weather is not so good. It was raining heavily but they didn't obey her.

The canal was flooded when they got there. When they were fishing, suddenly James, one of them, screamed. His slipper had dropped into the canal and he had fallen in when he tried to get it back. They could do nothing because the current was very strong and none of them could swim. Finally, James's body was swept by the current and it was never found.



Dialogue :

Going Camping

Mr. Black: What was the wheather like while you were camping?

Bill: Not to bad. It rained for a few days towards the end of our holiday, but mostly it was fine.

We weren't able to visit George Water falls on the next to the last day, but

Mr. Black: What a pity!

Bill: Well, apart from that we did everything. We wanted to walking, climbing and just sitting in the sun. We even managed a visit to Hook Cave.

Mr. Black: How on earth did you get that far?

Bill: We cycled. We also went to the beach several times.

Mr. Black: Did you take bikes with you?

Bill: No, we borrowed some from a place in the village.

Mr. Black: Whereabouts in fact where you?

Bill: Oh, in a lovely valley - covered with woods and about twenty miles from the sea. Just north of Hilson.

Mr. Black: I remember one time when I went camping. We forgot to take a tin-opener!

Bill: That's nothing. A goat - it ate all the food we

had with us!

Mr. Black: Well, you seem to have a good time.3

Questions

- 1. What was Bill doing during the holidays?
- 2. Where was he camping?
- 3. How was the valley?
- 4. How far was the valley?
- 5. How was the weather there?
- 6. Was Bill upset with the weather?
- 7. What was he doing there?
- 8. How did he visit some place?
- 9. Where did he get the bike?
- 10. What kind of place did he visit?
- 11. How was Bill having the holidays in a valley?

- 1. During the holidays Bill was camping.
- 2. He was camping in a valley covered by woods.
- 3. The valley is very lovely.
- 4. It was about 200 miles from the sea.
- 5. It rained for a few days.
- 6. No, he wasn't. It was fine.
- 7. He was walking, climbing, and sitting in the sun.

³Departemen Pendidikan dan Kebudayaan, <u>Bahasa Inggris</u> 2A Biologi, Balai Pustaka, Jakarta, 1988, P. 40.

- 8. He visited some places by bike.
- 9. He borrowed from a place in a valley.
- 10. He visited Hook Cave and beach for several times.
- 11. Bill was happy having a good time in that valley.

Students Composition

Going Camping

During the holidays Bill was camping. He was camping in a lovely valley covered by woods about 20 miles from the sea. Although it rained for a few days, Bill was not upset. In that valley he was walking, climbing, and sitting in the sun. He also visited some place by bike that was borrowed from a place in the valley. By bike he could visit Hook Cave and beach for several times. Bill was really happy having holidays in that valley.

Dialogue :

A Terrible Accident

Edwin: What's the matter with you, Taufan? You missed

Mr. Tony's lesson this morning.

Taufan: I had a terrihle experience this morning.

Edwin : Sit down! Taufan.

Did you have an accident?

Taufan: Yes, that's right.

I woke up so late this morning. I took a batha in a hurry and riding my bike so fast in order to be on time at school.

Edwin: What happened next?

Taufan: Well, when I was riding, suddenly a becak was crossing the street.

Edwin: Did you hit it?

Taufan: No, I was very surprised so I couldn't stop it I turn the bike left, jumped out and the bike hit a tree.

Edwin: Let me see. Are you ok, now?

Taufan: Yes, except my bike.

Edwin: Where did you leave it?

Taufan: In Tini's house because the accident happened in front of her house.

Questions :

- 1. What was the matter with Taufan?
- 2. When did it happen?
- 3. Where did it happen?
- 4. Why did he do everything in a hurry?
- 5. Why did he ride so fast?
- 6. What suddenly came when he was riding so fast?
- 7. How was he when a becak crossing the street?
- 8. Could he stop it? why?
- 9. What did he do to avoid it?
- 10. Was Taufan all right?
- 11. Where did he leave the bike? why?

- 1. Taufan had a terrible experience.
- 2. It happened in one morning.
- 3. It happened in front of Tini's house.
- 4. Because he woke up so late.
- 5. Because he wanted to be on time at school.
- 6. Suddenly, a becak cross the street when he was riding so fast.
- 7. He was very surprised.
- 8. He could not stop it as he was riding so fast.
- 9. He turned the bike left and jumped out the bike, and the bike hit a tree.
- 10. Yes, he was all right.

11. He left his bike in Tini's House

Students' Composition

A Terrible Accident

One morning, Taufan had a terrible acccident in front of Tini's house. He woke up so late so he did everything in a hurry. Because he was riding so fast he could not stop it when suddenly a becak crossed the street. He turned the bike left and jumped out the bike. Finally, the bike hit a tree. Luckily, he was all right but his bike broke, and he left it in Tini's house.

A Series of Pic —

The Honest Beggar3



Questions :

- 1. What was pak Badji (in the first picture)?
- 2. How did he earn his living?
- 3. What did he find while he was walking along a deserted road?
- 4. What did he find inside when he opened it?
- 5. What did he do after that?
- 6. Why did he do that?
- 7. Who came to the police station when he was talking to the policeman?
- 8. What did the man say to the policeman?
- 9. How did the man proof to the policeman about the wallet?

⁴J.B. Alter, MA,—<u>Curriculum English SMA for Indonesia</u>, Book I, Times Educaational, Co Ltd., Hongkong, 1979, P. 94.

- 10. How was he when he knew that his wallet was found?
- 11. What did he do the beggar ?

- 1. Pak Badji was a beggar in a big city.
- 2. He earned his living by begging from door to door
- 3. He found a wallet when he was walking along a deserted road.
- 4. He found some money inside when he opened it.
- 5. He went to the police station and gave it to the policeman.
- 6. Because he knew that the wallet did not belong to him.
- 7. A well-dressed young man came to the police station when he was talking to the policeman.
- 8. The man said that the wallet belonged to him
- 9. He proof it by describing the details of the wallet and the amount of money inside it.
- 10. The man was very grateful when he knew that his wallet was found by the beggar.
- 11. He offered the beggar some money as a reward.

Students' Composition:

The Honest Beggar

Pak Badji was a beggar in a big city. He earned his living by begging from door to door. One day, when he was walking along deserted road, he found a wallet. When he opened it, he found some money inside it. Then, Pak Badji went to the police station and gave it to the policeman because it didn't belong to him. When he was talking to the policeman, a well-dressed young man came to the police station. He said that the wallet belonged to him. He proof it by describing the details of the wallet and the amount of money inside it. The young man was very grateful when he knew that his wallet was found. Finally, the young man gave some money to the beggar as a reward.

Advertisement

SECRETARY

Requirement:

- Women 25 30 years old.
- Pleasant and independent personality.
- Bilingual both in English and Bahasa Indonesia spoken and written.
- Correspondent skill is required.

To this advertisement No. S. 3935 T.5

Questions

- 1. Who is looking for an employee?
- 2. What kind of position does it need?
- 3. Does it need a male secretary?
- 4. How old should the candidate be?
- 5. What kind of person does it need?
- 6. What language should the candidate be able to have?
- 7. What kind of skill should the candidate have?
- 8. Where should the candidate send the letter to?

- 1. An office is looking for an employee
- 2. It needs a secretary.
- 3. No, it needs a female secretary.

⁵Surabaya Post, April, 2, 1991, P. 5.

- 4. The candidate should be between 25 30 years old.
- 5. It needs a pleasant and independent person.
- 6. The candidate should be able to speak and to write in English and Bahasa Indonesia.
- 7. The candidate should have correspondent skill.
- 8. The candidate should send the letter to advertisement No. 3935 T.

Students Composition :

An office is looking for a secretary. The secretary should be female between 25 - 30 years old. The candidate should be able to speak and write in English and Bahasa Indonesia and should also have correspondent & ill. The candidate should send the letter to the advertisement No. 3935 T.

Advertisement

Employment Opportunity"

A leading import company in Surabaya requires a qualified and dynamic persons for the position of:

Administrative Personels

with the following qualification:

- 1. 3 SMA female graduates.
- 2. good command of written and spoken English
- 3. able to operate computer.
- 4. able to type in good speed.

Qualified candidates who are interested in the above opportunity are requested to submit application letter with full details and CV plus two 4 x 6 recent photographs and salary expected within 10 days to

UD FINA

J1. Dukuh Kupang XVIII/ 45 A

Surabaya

Questions :

- 1. What company which needs employment?
- 2. Where is the company located?
- 3. What position does the company offer?
- 4. How many people does it need?

⁶Taken from advertisement posted in Perhimpunan Persahabatan Indonesia Amerika (PPIA), Surabaya, April, 1991.

- 5. Should the candidates graduate from SMA?
- 6. Does it need male candidates?
- 7. What English skill should the candidates be able to have?
- 8. Should be the candidates operate computer?
- 9. Besides computer what kind of machine should they be able to use?
- 10. Besides application letter what should the candidates insert?
- 11. Should they write down the salary they expect?
- 12. When should the candidates submit the application letter?
- 13. Where should the application letter be addresed to?

- 1. A leading import company.
- 2. The company is iocated in Surabaya.
- 3. The company offers the position of administrative personels.
- 4. It needs three persons.
- 5. Yes, the candidates should graduate from SMA.
- 6. No, it doesn't. It needs female candidates.
- 7. The candidates should be able to speak and write in English.
- 8. Yes, the candidates should be able to operate computer.
- 9. They should be able to use typewriter.

- 10. Besides the application letter the candidates should insert a curriculum vitae and two 4 x 6 recent photographs.
- 11. Yes, they should write down the salary they expect
- 12. The candidates should submit the application letter within ten days after the advertisement published.
- The application letter should be addressed to UD FINA
 Dukuh Kupang XVIII/ 45 A, Surabaya.

The students' composition':

A leading import company located in Surabaya offers a position of administrative personels. The company three female candidates who graduated from SMA. candidates should be able to operate computer. They should to use typewriter able with good speed. also The candidates should insert a curriculum vitae and two 4 recent photographs besides the application letter. In the application letter they should also iirite down the salary they expect. The letter should be submitted within ten days advertisement published. The letter should addresed to UD. FINA, Jl. Dukuh Kupang . XVIII/ Α, Surabaya.

